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JANE
Oh, God! Oh God! It’s official... we’re 
having an affair.

JAKE
What do you need to label everything?

JANE
Because that’s what this is.

JAKE
Yes, in it’s crassest form maybe, if we 
were two other people.

JANE
Just because we were married for 12 years 
does not not make this an affair.

JAKE
Okay, but since we were together for so 
long, it’s not really that wrong.

JANE
Really? You want to run that logic by 
your wife?

(he kisses her...they laugh)

JANE (CONT’D)
Okay, will you do me a favor? You’re on 
my side. Can we switch... I’m feeling a 
lil uh..., disoriented.

JAKE
Since when is this your side?

JANE
Since 10 years ago. Come on, 
just...please?

(they switch under the covers)

JAKE
Can I interest you in a little...

JANE
No...

JAKE
Why do you think the sex is so much 
sexier this time?

JANE
I don’t know...I got to go to work.



JAKE
Okay. Me, too.

(he gets out of bed)

JAKE (CONT’D)
(taps belly)

You see what happens when you’re not 
looking out for me. She lets me eat 
everything. Pasta, cream cheese.

JANE
Would you hand me my robe, please?

(he hands her the robe)

JANE (CONT’D)
And, um turn around.

JAKE
Why do I have to “um turn around?”

JANE
Because the last time you saw me standing 
up naked I was in my 20s... things look 
different lying down. Just...

JAKE
You’ve gotten kind of nuts.

JANE
Yeah, you know what Jake I think it would 
be really good for us to just not talk 
for a couple of days.

JAKE
You know what I think, just for the 
record? I think we’re doing something 
kind of brilliant. All the things that 
tore us apart aren’t issues anymore. I’d 
say our problems actually went away.

JANE
What!?!

JAKE
Didn’t you always say you felt you 
weren’t being heard? Wasn’t that our 
biggest issue? Both of us always feeling 
rejected and under appreciated. Look at 
us now. You’re so much more together. 
You’re not exhausted all the time. You’re 
not catering every weekend or busy all 
day with the kids. And I’m calmer. 
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Not obsessed with work. I’m a partner. 
I’m there. We both grew into the people 
we wanted each other to be.

JANE
Really? Well, you’re better than I am at 
remembering all the details of our...

JAKE
Do you remember never having time for 
sex? Ha... now look at us, we’ve already 
done it two time this week and it’s only 
Tuesday. I swear to God, if half the 
people who got divorced got back together 
after 10 years, theirs problems would be 
solved. I think we’re on to something.

JANE
Not sure I agree with that. And also we 
are not back together.

JAKE
And I know other divorced people think 
about this. They wonder “What if?” You 
know I think this is very French of us.

JANE
How is this French of us?

JAKE
I have a young wife but I am having sex 
with my old wife. --- Not old. You know, 
“ex” I didn’t mean “old”... You’re doing 
that thing when you act like you’re not 
listening to me... but think about what I 
said okay? You got any of your homemade 
granola here? It’s been so long since I 
had any.

JANE
You miss it?

JAKE
So much.

JANE
We sell it for $6.50 A bag at the store.

JAKE
Ooooh yeah well why give it away when you 
can...

JANE
Oh God stop...
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JAKE
Ooh a kiss goodbye, hmmm? Oooh she wants 
to be courted.... I can do that. Oh 
honey, thanks for the “coffee”.
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